
 

 

Lady Arran 

North Devon Hospice 

c/o Castle Hill Estate 

Filleigh 

Barnstaple 

Devon 

EX32 0RQ               10th July 2015  

 

 

Dear Lady Arran,  

I enclose a grant £1,000 from Penguins Against Cancer to North Devon Hospice, to be used to provide 
palliative care in your excellent institution. Penguins Against Cancer remains a registered charity which raises 
awareness of cancer, and makes grants to support cancer research, treatment and hospices.  

We continue to stage numerous sporting and social events with the aim of making altruism fun. The 
enclosed grant, proposed by Charlie and Rebecca Popplewell, was made possible by the extraordinary 
generosity of, amongst others, Lu Palmer, Su Matthews, Simon Huins, Mick Martin and Inky Neill.  

In addition, Wayne Llewellyn and Alan Mistlin recently staged the annual Elves against Pixies charity cricket 
match, a 20-20 affair won in nail-biting fashion by the Oxfordshire Pixie XI, despite a valiant rearguard action 
from Wocca Worth.  (You may be aware that last year a combined Pixie/Elf team narrowly defeated an 
excellent Filleigh XI at your marvellous ground). This year's contest was immediately followed by a touch 
rugby match (drawn) with the day being rounded off by a game of Aunt Sally, an Oxfordshire favourite, 
where the Elves triumphed. 

I understand that you remain Vice Chairman of Governors at West Buckland School.  I have played numerous 
games of rugby for various Guy's Hospital XVs with your alumni: Charlie Popplewell, Neil Kingdon, and  Kim 
and Jamie Conchie.  All excellent fellows, and great company, and presumably more than a handful as 
schoolboys.  Charlie is now firmly established as Treasurer of Penguins Against Cancer and is performing 
magnificently. 

 If you wish to know more about our charity, please visit our website: www.penguinsagainstcancer.org.uk.   

I would be most grateful if you would acknowledge receipt of this letter and let us know how the money has 
been spent. Best Wishes and Good Luck with the superb work you do.  

Yours sincerely 

 

 

 

Charlie Beardmore, on behalf of: 

Officers, Trustees and Members of Penguins Against Cancer 

 

PENGUINS AGAINST CANCER 

Kicking Cancer Into Touch! 

Dr. Charlie Beardmore            c/o Fenwycks            Tekels Avenue          Camberley             Surrey           GU15 2LB 


